
reetings brothers and sisters in Christ. I can hardly believe October is here.

The change of fall colors was spectacular. It is great evidence that God is 

at work. How can we join Him in his Kingdom work?  

 I hope many of you were able to participate in the Floodwood Prayer March for 

our country and our Community calling for a Return to God and His ways.  The 

Bible warns of shakings and judgements that will follow a land who turns away 

from God. We have had evidence of this in our lifetime with the events of 9 -

11. We have seen financial down turns. We have seen unusual weather- related

events. Now we are seeing plagues such as COVID-19. We are seeing political

unrest and breakdown of law and order by a nation who has turned from its

Christian roots and is headed for disaster if it we don’t repent and change our

ways. We all need to pray daily for repentance and revival in America if God is

to spare us the judgement, we deserve for the ways we are now living in this

country.

Other ways we can get involved in God’s Kingdom is to attend the Goliath Must 

Fall Bible study on Sunday mornings after church. We all have giants in our 

lives that prevent us from living the lives God planned for us. Come and learn 

what God has done so that we can deal with these giants in our lives that have 

diminished our ability to live the full life God has ordained for each of us. 

Maybe you recognize some of these giants: fear, anxiety, rejection, being too 

comfortable, and addiction to name a few.   (Continued on Page 4) 

essons 17 and 18 of “Thirty Life Principles” will be covered at the October

meeting on Tuesday, the 13th at 10:00 A.M. Principle 17 is “We Stand 

Tallest and Strongest on our Knees”, based on Daniel 6:10-11.  Number 18 is 

titled “As Children of a Sovereign God, we are Never Victims of 

Circumstances", based on Hosea 3:4-5. All women are welcome to join the 

discussion led by Cindy Burgess.  (Continued on Page 4)    
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HOPE LUTHERAN 

CHURCH 

COUNCIL MEETING 

MINUTES 

August 16, 2020 

UNAPPROVED 

Members Present 

Bubba Vance, Tanya Johnson, Deb 

Tollgaard, Mark Johnsen, LuAnn 

Heikkila, Pastor John Burgess, 

Administrator Jeff Kletscher.  

Absent:  Dean Fries and Missy 

Wojtysiak. 

Pastor John Burgess opened with 

prayer. 

Meeting was called to order at 8:03 

AM by Mark Johnsen. 

Approval of Agenda 

Motion by Tanya Johnson, second 

by Deb Tollgaard to approve the 

agenda. Motion carried. 

Secretaries Report 

July 19 Council Minutes - Motion 

by LuAnn Heikkila, second by 

Bubba Vance to approve minutes. 

Motion carried. 

July 19 Special Congregational 

Meeting – Motion by Bubba Vance, 

second by Deb Tollgaard. Motion 

carried. 

Treasurers Report 

Reviewed, no changes. Motion by 

Tanya Johnson, second by Bubba 

Vance to approve the Treasures 

report as submitted. Motion carried. 

Pastors Report 

Pastor Burgess provided a written 

report: Pastor reported 74 miles 

traveled and 8 communions given. 

Still no word from school on 

possible religious release. Pastor 

and Hazel recommend focusing on 

Sunday school only. A high of 32 

attendees at Sunday worship, but 

numbers are still down. Pastor is 

contemplating starting a Bible 

class, in September, entitled 

‘Goliath Falls’. During the July 19 

service Pastor intended to share the 

damage done to the LCMC church 

in Oregon and recent mandates 

against churches in California. He 

planned to inform the church about 

the Anti-God sediment that is 

spreading across America. 

Administrator’s Report 

Report was provided in packet. The 

Endowment fund is up about 

$9,000. There was a large donation 

that brought our general checking 

fund up. There was no changes in 

the Religious release fund or 

community VBS fund. Mr. 

Kletscher reports that due to 

generous donations and regular 

contributions of offerings, Hope 

Lutheran Church is faring well, at 

this time, even during these difficult 

times. 

Committee Reports 

Christian Education and Youth – 

Some of the churches in the 

community held VBS July 27-31. 

But they shut down early after 3 

days due to a Covid-19 outbreak in 

Floodwood. Hope Lutheran Church 

did not participate due to the 

concern over Covid 19. 
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Outreach Committee – No report. 

Building Committee – Shrub 

removal at south end of parking lot 

– David Z will remove. Gopher One

call is completed. Quilting – No

report.

Old Business 

a. Rental Update –

Everything was moved out

of the rental house. SCI

cable was removed and

MN Power was

disconnected. Frontier does

not care about their lines.

City removed their water

meter. MN Energy waiting

on an  environmental

assessment. Waiting on the

Natural gas meter to be

removed but seeing if Scott

can work around those

lines if not removed before

he starts. All of these calls

that first made 

appointments all were 

rescheduled for they did 

not show up the first time. 

Two or more calls were 

needed to get the 

companies to follow 

through. John Seredinski is 

taking the electrical box. 

b. Employee Evaluation -

Tabled

c. 2019 Audit – Tabled

New Business 

a. A new wireless system was

needed do to a change in

the FCC regulations. 4

microphone (1 body pack

and 3 handheld ) wireless

system and earworm, plus

cables equals $499.65.

Motion was made to

approve payment form

Memorial Savings account

for the wireless system by

Bubba Vance, second by



Tanya Johnson. Motion 

carried. 

b. Produce giveaway –

Thursday, August 20, 2020

at 2:00 pm. Volunteers are

needed. AEOA has given

out approximately 500,000

lbs. of food since they

started in May.

c. What to do with rental

water heater and stove –

council has to list these

items in the newsletter to

see if there is a need.

Globe Offering: Will be tabled 

until further notice. 

Next Meeting – Sunday,

September 27, 2020 at 8 am. 

Pastor Burgess closed with prayer. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:40 am. 

HOPE LUTHERAN 

CHURCH WOMEN 

MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 15, 2020 

MEETING 

The meeting was called to order by 

the President, Grace Autio at 11:30 

a.m.  Eight members were present.

A motion was made by Nancy 

Raihala, seconded by Shirley 

Johnson to accept the minutes of the 

February 11 meeting as presented.  

Motion carried. 

Jeanette Johnsen presented the 

following Treasurer’s Report: 

Checking Balance: $37.77,  

Savings $436.88, no Designated 

Funds leaving Available Funds: 

$474.65. 

Report that the church cleaning had 

been finished. 

A motion was made by Elvi 

Tollgaard, seconded by Elsie 

Tollgaard , to cancel apple pie 

baking this fall. Motion carried. 

All ladies are invited to join the 

quilting on Tuesday, September 22, 

beginning at 9:00 a.m. in the church 

basement. 

The next Bible Study will be held 

on Tuesday, October  13, 10:00 

a.m. Cindy Burgess  will lead the

lesson on chapters  17 and 18.

The meeting was adjourned at 

12:15. 

Jan Benson, 

Secretary 

__________________________ 

YOUTH AND FAMILY 

outh and Family Committee

met on September 19th to 

discuss some Youth issues.  Sunday 

School and Release Time was the 

main focus; it was decided to start 

Sunday School on October 

4th.  There was a lot of discussion 

on how to conduct Sunday School 

to keep it safe and a good learning 

experience for the kids.  We do 

need the help of everyone to get the 

word out to all Sunday School kids, 

on the starting date.   

Release Time is set to start 

September 30th, during school 

hours.  Everything is in place and 

hope to have a good year.   

We always need teachers and 

helpers for both Sunday School and 

Release Time.  The committee 

tossed around a lot of ideas for the 

coming year, and as these things are 

put into place we will get the word 

out.   

Next Youth meeting is scheduled 

for October 14th at 6:00 PM at the 

Church.  Everyone is welcome to 

join in!!!!! 
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October birthdays 

3     Liam Seredinski 

       Dale Rauvola 

4    Molly Johnsen 

      Elvi Tollgaard 

      LuAnn Heikkila 

5    Cory Suonvieri 

6    David Jatkola 

9    Russ Abell 

      Ella Bennett 

10  Betty Abrahamson 

11  Wayne Thom 

12  Ann Bolstad 

13  Pastor Owen Christianson 

      Anna Hall 

17   Mark Johnsen 

22   Shannon Johnsen 

       Jim Hutton       

24   Bob Andrews 

       Tamera Lundstrom   

27   Marissa Johnson 

30    Davia Hayes 

October 

Anniversaries 

1   Liz & Wayne Thom (’66) 

2  John & Sue Hutchinson 

3  Pat & John Seredinski (’71) 
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Dear Brothers and Sisters at Hope Lutheran Church, Floodwood, MN  
We praise God for he is in control of his world even during this time of Covid-19 and nothing can separate 
us from the love of Christ (Romans 8:35). Based on Psalm 46 we pray that God would be your refuge and 
strength and ever-present help for you. Take heart for our Lord Jesus Christ has overcome the world (John 
16:33). We give praise and glory to God for you because he has called us to be together in Christ, Prayer 
and global Mission. May the Holy Spirit lead and guide us all. Amen     

Urbas our second 

child graduated 

from Highschool. 

We waited to see 

if we could 

celebrate his 

graduation but 

due to Covid it was 

not possible. He 

just started in 

UofMN and is 

living in the dorm. 

We are grateful for the opportunity to preach through zoom during this time. It is interesting to preach on 

Saturday night for Sunday worship service in India (we are 10 ½ hour behind). Even during this time we 

were able to visit one church where we shared about global mission with social distancing. Along with our 

colleagues both of us host Ask for the Nation prayer event twice a month. We invite you to join us in this 

online prayer for God’s mission.   

Our students were part of “Neighborhood 

Kitchen” ministry to feed migrant workers 

as they returned to their village after India 

relaxed lock down. Please read this story 

in attached doc. 

As with many of you, Zoom has become the 

medium of mission and ministry for us. We 

teach students, mentor a group of young 

leaders and organize meetings with ministry 

partners. 



We would like to invite you to WMPL Annual Day of Prayer. This event is a prayer event we call prayer-

praxis that emphasizes transforming prayer-model for interceding on behalf of people group. This model 

of prayer is Spirit led, Scripture fed and worship based with five different movements that include 

Reverence (Who is God?); Response (How should I respond? Confession and Absolution); Request 

(Intercession on behalf of the Korwa people; Standing in the Gap for Korwa people); Readiness (What 

should I do for further engagement in this regard and Doxology (Reverence). For each movement there 

would be teaching for a few minutes followed by small group prayer keeping the same focus. Please let 

us know if you would like to join in this event we will send you the link. 

Join  
us  
in  
prayer 
on 

Oct. 3 (11am -12:30 

pm Central Time) or 

Oct. 6 (7pm-8:30pm 

Central Time)

Prayer Points: 

• Praise God for God’s provision and new ways to do mission and ministry during this uncertain time.

• Praise God for many prayer partners upholding us and God’s mission during this time.

• Praise God for Urbas’ high school graduation and college admission.

• Pray for the students in Ranchi who are doing online classes in spite of many challenges. Pray that

they will bring hope and encouragement to their communities as they are also engaged in ministry.

• Pray for WMPL global workers as many of them are discerning God’s will to return to their country of

service.

• Pray for WMPL Annual Day of Prayer that many would be able to register and join to pray for Korwa

people.

• Pray for us that we would by guided by the Holy Spirit as we mentor about a dozen young leaders

through zoom.

• Pray for Urbas as he is adjusting to campus life during this time and also for Maani in St.Olaf , Puna

and Jhumpa as they are continuing their classes online.

We are grateful to you for your prayers and financial support.  We remain together in Christ, Prayer and 

Global Mission. 

Neeraj and Nijhar 
jnekka@gmail.com 
612-413-8509/651-435-3348

mailto:jnekka@gmail.com


IN THE NAME OF JESUS… Neeraj and Nijhar Ekka, USA & India

During the COVID-19 pandemic, like many other countries when India suddenly
imposed nationwide lockdown, this country with a population of 1.3 billion people
came to a screeching halt. Millions of people were stranded in many places.
Among the worst affected were migrant workers, who suddenly found themselves
robbed of their only means of livelihood. For weeks they survived somehow, and
when the lockdown was relaxed a bit, millions of migrants used any means
possible to return to their villages. Many trains and buses arranged by the
government were not enough for people returning mainly from big cities in the
southern and western parts of India. Thus, some found delivery trucks to get to a certain point, and then they walked. 
Some rode their bicycles for thousands of miles; many others simply walked day and night for hundreds of miles. 

As migrant workers – men, women and children – started pouring into Ranchi, some women in the outskirts of the city 
were curiously looking at them. These women were members of a local Lutheran church. They saw hungry, thirsty, scared 
and desperate people and families walking on the highway to their villages. Soon something happened. They felt a surge 
of compassion and three of them thought of the same thing: providing a meal for these people. When they collected food 
materials from different homes, they had 13-14 kilos of rice, a few kilos of dal (lentils), and some vegetables. In front of 
them were hundreds of desperate people walking away hungry and thirsty. 

Soon these women started cooking rice, lentils and vegetables. Some students from Ranchi Seminary joined their effort 
and mobilized prayer and resources for this ministry. Before long, other men, women and young adults from the church 
and community also came along to be part of this service to the hungry and thirsty in the name of Jesus Christ. Seeing this 
selfless service, the government officials invited the group to go to bus stands and railway stations to provide food for the 
migrant workers. Though the government was providing dry food such as bread, buns (a kind of fluffy bread), and fruits 
like bananas, etc., not all of the migrant workers received them. Since these people had not eaten a hot meal for weeks, 
they were overwhelmed to receive hot rice, dal and vegetables. Not only did these servants of Christ provide hot meals, 
they also helped to arrange transportation for many. 

The Neighborhood Kitchen for migrant workers continued for 12 days. During this time the group received enough 
donations from ordinary believers, and even from non-believers, to provide hot meals and safe drinking water to more than
15,000 migrant workers. In addition, they also packed food for their onward journey. They also distributed several 
hundred masks, soaps and sanitary napkins. 

While they served they remembered what Jesus said in Matthew 25:35, “When I was hungry you gave me food, and when 
I was thirsty you gave me water…” and they felt blessed to be part of the ministry of the Neighborhood Kitchen. 

This ministry was covered with prayer from beginning to end. We also had opportunities at the Prayer League to join them
in prayer. We praise God for, as one leader of this ministry said, “God’s Church has left the building to come to the people
in the street.”

You can watch a video of this ministry here: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WmKPbQpYklw&feature=youtu.be

The following article and pictures 
appeared in the September 2020 

World Mission Prayer League 
newsletter Together in Prayer.  

This article highlights some of the 
work the Ekka's are involved 

with.  Hope Lutheran financially 
supports the Ekka's.

Cooking for migrant workers Feeding those riding their bikes Grateful man

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WmKPbQpYklw&feature=youtu.be


November birthdays 

1    Lilly Autio 

2    Ann Knight 

6     Susan Coccie 

9     C Jean Hutchinson   

       Shawna Behrendt 

12    Dawn Shafer 

13    Nancy Raihala 

14    Jan Benson 

 Wyatt Rauvola        

16    Pastor Carl Fiskness 

17    Linda Chambers 

        Sadie Kiminski 

19     Eric Hall 

21    Sue Hutchinson 

23    Leanne Aho 

26    Wyatt Peterson 

29    Carl Kuehl 

November 

anniversaries 

None 

__________________________ 

Pastor’s Corner (Continued 

from page 1) 

Another way to become active in 

the Kingdom is to attend church 

regularly. God is with us. Do not be 

afraid. Consider helping teach 

Religious Release or Sunday 

School. You have so much you can 

teach our youth. You can become a 

prayer warrior for others. 

God is in control and calling us 

each to be a disciple. Let us disciple 

one another and help each other to 

be the person God created for the 

times in which we are living. The 

year 2020 is an exciting time to be 

alive. 

Praise God and God Bless You,  

Pastor John         

__________________________ 

RENTAL UPDATE 

he electric stove  removed from 

the rental is available. If you 

are interested in it, contact Jeff or 

Pastor.   

___________________________ 

FOOD DISTRIBUTION 

Nothing scheduled for October. 

___________________________ 

HLCW (Continued from Page 1) 

APPLE PICKING 

pple picking is available at

Zion Lutheran Church in 

Cloquet, for your own personal use.  

Picking is at your convenience. 

Take the second driveway into the 

orchard (the preschool has use of 

the first driveway).  An apple picker 

tool will be inside the fence of the 
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 community garden (which is on the 

east side of the church) for your use. 

It was voted at the last HLCW 

meeting not to have apple pie 

making this year. 

QUILTING 

e began quilting in 

September and finished 

10 quilts.  We will meet the 

fourth Tuesday of each month 

unless you hear differently. 

Everyone welcome. 
____________________________ 

The Lord is at 

hand; do not be 

anxious about 

anything, but in 

everything by 

prayer and 

supplication with 

thanksgiving let 

your requests be 

made known to 

God.   

Philippians 4:6
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PRAYER REQUESTS 

OCTOBER  2020 

For those who are ill or struggling 

Dinah Gary 

Dean S.  Lorraine 

Frances     Bob 

Danette  Sadie 

Grace W. Lilly 

Theresa  Lois 

Bradley  Phil 

Coach Heather 

Rosie Liz 

Gary 'Curly'      Willa 

Those suffering from natural disasters 

Spiritual healing and salvation for our family 

and friends 

For those in the military 

David Shafer 

Owen Seredinski 

Cody Farrell 

For places where wars and conflict take 

place 

Syria and Iraqi Christians and missionaries 

threatened by ISIS and the refugees. 

Those suffering from terrorism. 

Israel and Palestine and the peace of 

Jerusalem. 

Persecuted church around the world. 

For our missions and world missionaries 

Ekka family & WMPL 

Robert & Ulla Suhonen 

Vision Petrozavodsk 

Judy Yund and Bethel Hospital 

Peace*Love*Haiti 

Madagascar Mission Project 

*For our congregation and Church

Council 

*Pastor Julie

*For Pastor Carl, Jodi, and Greta

*Floodwood Police Department

Officers and all law enforcement

officers

*For our world and nation on

dealing with the Covid-19 virus

HOPE LUTHERAN CHURCH 

GIVING 

General Fund Giving 

August 30 $  290.00 

September 6  $1255.00 

September 13 $  805.00 

September 20 $  600.00 

Memorials 

In Memory of Dennis Arro by John & Pat Seredinski 

(Memorial Savings)  $50 

In Memory of Kathy Clark by John & Pat Seredinski 

  (Memorial Savings)  $50 

In Memory of Dan Autio by John & Pat Seredinski 

   (Memorial Savings)         $50 

Offerings can be mailed to: 

Hope Lutheran Church 

PO Box 288 

Floodwood, MN  55736 

Globe Offering 

No globe offering for October 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwit6JjU4dzOAhVI-mMKHS7KBxcQjRwIBA&url=http://www.clipartkid.com/prayer-black-and-white-cliparts/&psig=AFQjCNHpHJMVDfHdwKuwJsFQd1EK7cplCA&ust=1472221245506397
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October  2020  

HOPE LUTHERAN CHURCH PLANNER 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

September 28 

USHER TEAM: 

John Seredinski & 

Bryan Hutchinson 

1 2 3

4
9:30 Worship & 

communion & 

Sunday School 

10:40 Adult Bible 

Study 

5
USHER TEAM: 

Dean Fries & Jeff 

Kletscher 

8:30-Noon- 

Pastor’s office 

hours 

6 7
Religious Release: 

12:45-1:30-HS  

 1:30-2:15-Elem. 

8 9 10

11
9:30 Worship & 

Sunday School 

10:40 Adult Bible 

Study 

12
USHER TEAM: 

Dave Zieroth & 

Mark Johnsen 

8:30-Noon- 

Pastor’s office 

hours 

13
10:00 HLCW 

Bible Study and 

Meeting 

14
Religious Release: 

12:45-1:30-HS  

 1:30-2:15-Elem. 

6:00 PM Youth 

and Family 

Committee Mtg. 

15 16 17

18

9:30 Worship & 

communion & 

Sunday School 

10:40 Adult Bible 

Study 

19
USHER TEAM: 

Bob Hosking & 

Dale Rauvola 

8:30-Noon- 

Pastor’s office 

hours 

20 21
Religious Release: 

12:45-1:30-HS  

 1:30-2:15-Elem. 

22 23 24

25
9:30 Worship & 

Sunday School 

10:40 Adult Bible 

Study 

26
USHER TEAM: 

Rob Benson & 

Bubba Vance 

8:30-Noon- 

Pastor’s office 

hours 

27
9:00-3:00 Quilting 

28
Religious Release: 

12:45-1:30-HS  

 1:30-2:15-Elem. 

29 30 31



CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE  

AND FACEBOOK PAGE FOR 

INFORMATION AND UPDATES 

Hope Lutheran Church 

P.O. Box 288 

Floodwood, MN 55736   

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED    

HOPE LUTHERAN CHURCH 

WEB SITE 

Hope Lutheran Church now has its 

very own web site.  Visit us at: 

www.hopelutheranfloodwood.org 

Also visit us on FACEBOOK: 

Hope Lutheran Church, 

Floodwood, MN 

The Beacon of Hope is published each month   Hope Lutheran Church  Contact Pastor John Burgess 

 for members and friends of Hope Lutheran    401 Highway 73  (218) 476-2259 (Church) or

Church, Floodwood, Minnesota.  News items   P.O. Box 288     (419) 571-0299 for pastoral care

 should be given to Ann Bolstad (476-2130,   Floodwood, MN 55736 

 cell 343-0943 or send to draseal@aol.com) (218) 476-2259

 by the 24th of the month.      Hopefldwd7@gmail.com

http://www.hopelutheranfloodwood.org/
mailto:draseal@aol.com
mailto:Hopefldwd7@gmail.com
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